
1 
 
 
 
 

CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS 
OFFICE OF STRATEGIC PLANNING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

JOSEPH A. CURTATONE 
MAYOR 

 
PLANNING DIVISION    

CITY HALL ● 93 HIGHLAND AVENUE ● SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS 02143 
(617) 625-6600 EXT. 2500 ● TTY: (617) 666-0001 ● FAX: (617) 625-0722 

www.somervillema.gov 

 
TO:  Zoning Board of Appeals  
FROM: Planning and Zoning Division 
DATE:  September 30, 2011 
RE:  343, 345, 349, and 351 Summer Street – 9-30-11 Revised Plans 
 
Board Members, 
The Applicant for the project at 343, 345, 349, and 351 Summer Street (ZBA 2011-54) has recently 
submitted updated project plans to our office. These plans are posted on the City of Somerville website, 
under the Planning and Zoning Division homepage, under the Reports and Decisions section, under the 
address for the case, with today’s date. The biggest change in the revised plans from the original plans is 
that the VFW Post building has been moved entirely out of the RA district and completely into the CBD 
district. While this design change does address the concerns that had been raised about the VFW Post 
building being partially located in the RA district and Planning Staff is supportive of the concept of 
moving the Post to this location, Staff does have two concerns about the newly proposed design: 
 

1) In pulling the VFW Post building entirely into the CBD district, the Applicant has rotated the 
front entrance of the Post building to now face the parking lot. In doing so, a side façade of 
the Post building is now facing the street and the interaction of the building with the 
streetscape needs to be addressed in some manner. 

 
2) By rotating the front entrance of the VFW Post building to face the parking lot, the doorway 

now opens out towards the middle of the shaft. 
 
We believe that these issues are not insurmountable and can be address with some minor changes. 
Planning Staff would like the Zoning Board to state all of their concerns and comments regarding the 
overall project and this most updated design before Staff prepares the next update to the Staff Report. We 
look forward to hearing the Board’s and the neighborhood’s comments on this most recent proposed 
design so that we can address those comments, other outstanding issues, and any other changes that the 
Applicant may be able to make to respond the Board’s comments in an updated Staff Report for the 
October 19, 2011 hearing.  
 
Please also see the attached cover letter that was submitted with the revised plans.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact our office if you have any questions before the hearing on Wednesday, 
October 5, 2011. 
 
Thank you. 








